

Mr Stirling Bartlam Senior Environmental Project Manager OBO /- MACH ENERGY AUSTRALIA PTY LTD Suite 2, Level 3 24 McDougall Street MILTON Queensland 4064

16/01/2020

Dear Stirling

Mount Pleasant Optimisation Project (SSD-10418) Request for Additional Information

Following your recent application for the Secretary's Environmental Assessment Requirements for the above project, additional information has been requested by the Division of Resources and Geoscience within the Department (see separate email correspondence dated 13 January 2020).

Please provide the requested information directly to Shirley Hibbs at shirley.hibbs@planning.nsw.gov.au by Friday 24 January 2020. If you have any further questions regarding this request, please contact Shirley directly.

If you have any further questions regarding this project, please contact me on 02 9274 6311 or at lauren.evans@planning.nsw.gov.au.

Yours sincerely,

Lauren Evans Team Leader

Resource Assessments (Coal & Quarries)

Lauren Evans

From: Lauren Evans

Sent: Thursday, 16 January 2020 2:53 PM

To: Stirling Bartlam **Cc:** Shirley Hibbs

Subject: FW: Spatial Data request - Mount Pleasant Optimisation Project - SSD-10418

Hi Stirling

Are you able to assist Shirley with the information below?

If you could respond to Shirley directly ASAP, that would be great.

Thanks

Lauren Evans

Team Leader
Energy and Resource Assessments | Planning and Assessment
320 Pitt Street | GPO Box 39 | Sydney NSW 2001
T 02 9274 6311 E lauren.evans@planning.nsw.gov.au



The Department of Planning, Industry and Environment acknowledges that it stands on Aboriginal land. We acknowledge the traditional custodians of the land and we show our respect for elders past, present and emerging through thoughtful and collaborative approaches to our work, seeking to demonstrate our ongoing commitment to providing places in which Aboriginal people are included socially, culturally and economically.

From: Shirley Hibbs <shirley.hibbs@planning.nsw.gov.au>

Sent: Thursday, 16 January 2020 2:44 PM

To: Lauren Evans <Lauren.Evans@planning.nsw.gov.au>

Subject: FW: Spatial Data request - Mount Pleasant Optimisation Project - SSD-10418

From: Shirley Hibbs

Sent: Monday, 13 January 2020 4:09 PM **To:** info@machenergyaustralia.com.au

Subject: Spatial Data request - Mount Pleasant Optimisation Project - SSD-10418

Dear proponent

Please supply the following shapefile(s) and/or coordinates to enable the Division's internal mapping and assessment of the project:

- The project/development application area(s)
- Key features within the project area (for example mine extraction area, ventilation shafts, underground entry portal/box cut, mine infrastructure area, rail loop, ancillary dam etc.)

Please keep discreet project features in separate files and labelled clearly to demarcate from the main project area.

Data must be supplied in GDA 1994 MGA coordinate system, UTM projection and shape files in ESRI shape file format.

Kind regards

Shirley Hibbs Assessment Coordination Unit

Resource Operations

Division of Resources & Geoscience | Department of Planning, Industry and Environment T 02 4063 6757 | E shirley.hibbs@planning.nsw.gov.au
516 High Street Maitland NSW 2320 | PO Box 344 Hunter Region Mail Centre NSW 2310

Please note that I will be on Christmas leave from 20 December 2019 to 9 January 2020, returning on 13 January 2020 inclusive..



www.resourcesandgeoscience.nsw.gov.au

